[image: ]OFFICER DECISION RECORD

	Officer: Andrew Norton, Principal Planning Policy Officer

	Date of Decision: 
31/05/22

	Title/Reference: Mansfield District Council response to Bassetlaw Local Plan 2020-2038: Publication Version Second Addendum

Delegated Decision Ref: 22/10/P&R

	Consultee Member (if applicable): 
Councillor Stuart Richardson was sent a copy of the Bassetlaw Local Plan 2020-2038: Publication Version Second Addendum on the 11 May 2022 requesting comments by 19 May 2022.  Following a request by Councillor Richardson, the District Council’s Principal Planning Policy Officer discussed the document with Councillor Richardson on 20 May. Councillor Richardson had no specific comments to make on the consultation document.

In addition, all other Mansfield District Council Members were sent a copy of the consultation document on 11 May requesting comments by 20 May.  No subsequent responses were received.


	Record of Decision:

Bassetlaw District Council (BDC) is currently preparing its Local Plan. This will provide the basis for delivering sustainable development within the district of Bassetlaw.

Following a number of changes to the document, Bassetlaw DC consulted on its Bassetlaw Local Plan 2020-2037: Publication Version Addendum, January 2022 between Thursday 6 January and Thursday 17 February.  Following consultation with Members, Mansfield District Council submitted a representation to Bassetlaw DC on this version of the Bassetlaw Local Plan on 16 February.

Due to further changes to the Local Plan, Bassetlaw DC have published their Regulation 19 Bassetlaw Local Plan 2020-2038: Publication Version Second Addendum for consultation. Consultation started on Tuesday 10 May and ends on Tuesday 21 June 2022.  

Officers have reviewed the content of the Bassetlaw Local Plan 2020-2038: Publication Version Second Addendum.  As a result of this and following consultation with Members, it is considered that the changes made to the Local Plan do not have an impact on the original stance and content of the representation that Mansfield District Council submitted to Bassetlaw DC on 16 February.

Conclusion - That Bassetlaw DC be advised that MDC do not want to make any further representations with regard to the Bassetlaw Local Plan 2020-2038: Publication Version Second Addendum.



	

	Legal Powers / Authority:


	Implications:
You should also consult any other relevant officers if you think the decision will have an impact on their areas of responsibility.
	Relevant Legislation: Decision to be taken by Head of Service in accordance with paragraph 3.01.15.1 of the Constitution that relates to delegated powers.  


	
	Finance: Not applicable


	
	HR: Not applicable


	
	Climate Change: The decision not to submit further representations on the Bassetlaw Local Plan does not have direct implications on climate change.


	
	Data Protection: Not applicable 


	
	Human Rights: Not applicable 


	
	Equality and Diversity: Not applicable


	In consultation with:
(Where applicable)

	Head of Paid Service: Not applicable


	
	Deputy Monitoring Officer: No specific comments. 


	
	Section 151 Officer: No specific comments.

	Signature of Decision Taker:
(Please do not ‘pp’)
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Please send all decision for publication to: Democratic Services, at democraticservices@mansfield.gov.uk.

All decisions with exempt information should be sent to Mark Pemberton, Democratic Services Manager at mpemberton@mansfield.gov.uk.
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